
Report of the Administrative Commission of St. John’s Presbyterian Church  
to the Presbytery of Detroit 

February 13, 2022 
 

Greetings, friends in Christ! 
 
 The Administrative Commission for St. John’s Presbyterian Church continues to seek to work 

collaboratively with the members and friends of St. John’s Presbyterian Church, meeting monthly in an 
open meeting on Zoom with church stakeholders. Since the last Presbytery meeting, Commissioned 
Ruling Elder Caleb Jones has begun serving St. John’s as Pastor as of January 1st, 2022, quickly seeking to 
build and strengthen connections in the community, including a Wednesday night prayer service, in 
addition to Sunday morning Worship. Treasurer David Harmon continues to bring clarity to the financial 
status of the church. St. John’s Community Choir is reaching out into the community as well. St. John’s 
Hunger Ministry, coordinated by Mrs. Bette Harmon, continues to faithfully serve the community on the 
3rd Friday of every month, supported by Forgotten Harvest. We will continue to seek the will of God for 
St. John’s through the grace of our Lord, Jesus Christ, as we look to continue to be a beacon of light in 
the community through expanded partnerships with community stakeholders. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Joshua Archey, CRE 
Clerk of the Administrative Commission 
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